SELECTMEN’S MEETING
OCTOBER 4, 2002

The minutes from the last meeting were signed. The accounts payable warrant
and the payroll warrant were signed.

The State‘s town assessment was received and will be filed with the 2003
appropriations.

A General Assistance Ordinance was signed. The maximum levels were raised
for food, rent, and heat.

Rob Millard came in to discuss Rob and Jill Dehmer’s request to build an in-law
apartment. It will be classified as an accessory dwelling and will be issued as an in-law
apartment only.

Bob Larry volunteered to be on the fair ground committee.

Carlton has received complaints about roadside brush. He had Charlene call
Bobby Sturgeon.

Bobby Libby wants to buy a 100-foot strip of town land that his new building is
next to. Carlton said he ought to do the water main since he already dug the trench for
his water and do the land survey.

Vinal asked if the gutter on the front of the building and the clapboards on the
back of the building were going to be fixed. Carlton said that Peter Campbell is going to
work on it.

John said that Brad Perkins talked to him about being on the planning board. He
will have to wait until he is a citizen of the town.
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